



Islamic Religious Council of Singapore | 23 Mayo Street - Singapore 208323 | www.muis.gov.sg | Tel: 6812 6060 | Fax: 6812 6061

Reference Number: MUIS/CIR-05/20

8 April 2020

Dear Valued Certificate Holders,

"CIRCUIT BREAKER" MEASURES WITH EFFECT FROM 7th APRIL 2020

The Singapore Government has recently announced the implementation of a "circuit breaker" that took into effect yesterday, 7th April 2020, in order to curb the spread of COVID-19 in the community. In compliance with the directives given, please note on the "circuit breaker" measures that will take **immediate effect until further notice.**

- Halal Certification Strategic Unit's (HCSU) office located at 23 Mayo St (Singapore 208323) will be closed. Hence, there shall be no walk-ins' services available, including collection of Halal certificates. All certificates shall be couriered to the registered premises as declared in GoBusiness Licensing.
- 3 Despite the closure of our office, our officers are working and contactable (Please refer to Appendix A for contact details). Additionally, Halal audits shall continue as usual. Please proceed to submit your renewal application if it is due for renewal. Our auditors will contact you directly.
- All classroom-based training provided by Warees Halal Limited (WHL), including Halal Foundation training, will be temporarily ceased. For those who have registered and paid for a Halal Foundation training slot, you can choose to i) Postpone your course(s), ii) Opt for Halal Foundation (Online Learning), or iii) Cancel your course(s). For more information, please visit https://wareeshalal.sg/covid19/
- 5 Muis will issue another circular to inform Muis Halal certificate holders when we will resume to business as usual after the COVID-19 situation improves.
- Should you have any further enquiries, please email to info@muis.gov.sg or contact us at +65 6812 6060 / +65 6359 1199. Alternatively, you can directly contact our officers according to the enquiries you have. (Refer to Appendix A)
- We thank you for your support and continued co-operation. Stay safe and stay healthy, together we can overcome.

Best regards,

Munir Hussain (Mr)
Assistant Director, Halal Certification Strategic Unit
Majlis Ugama Islam Singapura
(Islamic Religious Council Singapore)

eMail: info@muis.gov.sg | Ph: +65 6812 6060
(This is a computer-generated circular. No signature is required.)





